
Minutes 
Grow Southwest Indiana Workforce Board 

8:30 a.m. CDT, June 25, 2021 
Zoom Meeting 

WDB Members Present: 

Makenzie Coulter 
Heather Watts 
Lawrence Taylor 
Brittney Kirwer 
Stephanie Norrick 

Others Present: 

Michelle Schaefer 
Theo Boots 
Sara Worstell 
Chris Pfaff 

Darin Lander 
Terry Marsh 
Amy O'Dell 
Elaine Graber 

Bob Birge 
Jon Keck 
David St. Clair 
Ryan McRoberts 

Lauren Markley 
BJ Watts 
Bryan Norman 

Nancy Schroering 
Lauren Bell 

Jody Robinson 
Rebecca Griffiths 

Tara Barney 
Michael Thomas 

Jennifer Montgomery 

Staff Present: 
Kay Johnson Mary Hamilton 

Roll Call: Quorum of 17 WDB members present. 

Additional Agenda Items: None 

Consent Agenda: 

Angie Sheppard Linda Jones 

WDB Minutes: Makenzie Coulter asked for comments or questions on the WDB May 21, 2021 meeting 
minutes. 

Executive Committee: Makenzie Coulter reported the committee received and reviewed committees' 
reports and items later-on the agenda. 

Finance Committee: Lawrence Taylor reported the Committee reviewed the PY 20 financial reports 
through May 31, 2021 noting additional funding for JAG and Next Level Jobs making the total $5,692,760. 
Planned carryover is $555,192. Grants ending June 30 were reviewed and discussed and the PY2 l 
preliminary budget that includes the WIOA allocation and carry in based on estimated expenses through 

June 30, 2021. 

Operations Committee: Michelle Schaefer reported the committee reviewed reports, discussed placements 
and knowing this year's goal of 725 placement will not be met current activities indicate increased numbers 
are in the future. More individuals are going to be seeking job search assistance due to changes in 
unemployment. Currently the total active clients are 750 and is expected to be increasing. 

Business Services Committee: Brittney Kirwer reported an overall successful in-person Job Fair in 
Evansville. The Business Seminar "Workplace Finance Wellness" was well attended considering it is 
vacation season. Activity is increasing with apprenticeship programs and Next Level Jobs program is going 
to start up again. 

Youth Committee: The committee meeting was cancelled due to scheduling conflicts. 
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